Administrative Computing Planning

Next Meeting: 
April 7, 2005

March 3, 2005


May 5, 2005


(all will be in the Old Board Room)





Attendees: Judith Baker, Nancy Grear, John Garbe, Colleen Costanza, Ken Jones, Jody Barker, Elaine Missel, Olga Lapczak, Mary Louise Gerek, Bill Ellison, Bruce Woolley, Charlie Shaw, Sherry Buck, David Drollette, Pat Huntington, Cheryl King, Mary Ann Lovelock, Mike Pedro, Linda Searing, Mary Sue Engle, Mike McGwin, Sue Atkins, Lynn Mulvey.  

ITSC Updates ( David Drollette): The budget is still being finalized, so there are no updates regarding the list of proposals that were discussed at our last meeting. Also mentioned that existing Smart Rooms will be updated, but no new Smart Rooms will be added.
Colleague/Benefactor Updates (Olga Lapczak): ITS has begun re-writing I-Descriptors and custom source to prepare for Release 18. Because of the new language, this is being done on a file by file basis. 
I-Descriptors will need to have unique names from now on. Anything that does not already have a unique name will be renamed using the standard naming convention – starting with the file name and ending with .N17. The HRPER file has been completed, and as the conversion moves ahead, offices will be notified so that they can edit and test any queries that may need updating.  

Web Registration (Nancy Grear): Web Registration is coming along well. Students have been notified of their registration dates and times via snail mail, and Olga has put a box under the “My Profile” link in NazNet that also lists this information. ITS ran some tests to make sure the server could handle the increased traffic, and everything reacted well. Once again, we would like to remind everyone to please try and limit the number of sessions you have open during the registration periods. 
Commencement (Bill Ellison): Diplomas have arrived in the Registrar’s Office, and they are being checked for accuracy. 

Middle States: Draft documents will be made available to the Nazareth Community around April 1st.  It would be useful if as many people as possible could read them and give feedback.  There will be a meeting on the Steering Committee on April 16th to firm up the list of recommendations, so this is the best chance to influence that list.

Succession Planning (Bruce Woolley): Dr Richard Marano met with the Staff Development committee to discuss the topic of Succession Planning. It was the opinion of the group that this would be an enormous project that could potentially affect morale. An alternative would be to identify critical tasks performed by each position and cross-train staff so that more people would be able to execute these tasks.

Roundtable Updates:

Residential Life: RA selection happens before Spring Break. Mike Lawrence recently sent out an email about summer housing. For the first time, students will be given the opportunity to live in the apartments this summer.  

Registrar: The online academic catalog project is moving along. Pat Genthner is contacting offices to verify information for the catalog. We are getting geared up for registration. The Fall and Summer 2005 course schedule is currently available on NazNet.  

Institutional Research: Currently working on the US News report. Middle States drafts are still coming in. Student Satisfaction Surveys are also still coming in.  

Academic Advisement: April 21st is the Early Bird Registration for new transfer students. Mid-Term grades have gone out, and Mary Ann and Naomi are contacting students who are not doing well academically. Mary Jo Balsis is the new secretary in the office. 

Graduate Studies: Currently in the application season for the Fall semester. There is a social program coming up on March 30th in Café Sorelle.
